Labeler Reference for NDCs included under the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program

Molina Healthcare of Michigan participates in the Medicaid Health Plan Common Formulary. Under the
Common Formulary, Medicaid Health Plan formulary coverage is limited to products with a National
Drug Code from manufacturers who participate in the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program. The following
Medicaid Drug Rebate Program reference is reproduced from the Drug Manufacturer Contacts
reference located on medicaid.gov.

A manufacturer’s labeler code is represented in the first five digits of a product’s NDC. Formulary NDCs
included under a manufacturer’s labeler code are covered according to formulary coding established
under the Common Formulary.

If a NDC for a non-MDRP participating labeler is adjudicated on a pharmacy claim, NCPDP error AC
(Product Not Covered non-Participating Manufacturer) will be included in the reject messaging.

Molina Healthcare of Michigan may consider making medical necessity accommodations for members
who need a non-MDRP participating NDC when all formulary NDCs are unavailable. Prescribers must
submit a prior authorization request and can find prior authorization forms here. For urgent needs,
pharmacies can call the Molina Pharmacy Helpdesk for assistance at 855-322-4077.

Please note: This reference is up to date as of the date included in the footer below. Updates to the
MDRP may occur multiple times each week. For a current list of additional updates, please visit the
New/Reinstated & Terminated Labeler Information reference on the Medicaid.gov website. Medicaid
Health Plans apply the optional effective date for new/reinstated labelers. Labelers listed for
termination are removed from coverage according to the effective date presented on the Terminated
Labelers table.
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